Board of Supervisors Memorandum

December 3, 2019

Appointment of Pima County Fair Commissioners

Background

| received the attached letter dated November 6, 2019 from the Secretary of the Pima County
Fair Commission with regard to the position of two Commissioners with terms expiring on
December 31, 2019. The letter recommends the positions currently held by Ms. Judith
Patrick and Mr. Mark Cowley be reappointed. | concur as | believe the Fair Commission and
their staff are doing an exemplary job of providing services to Pima County residents relating
to the Fair, as well as contributing significantly to the economic development of the County,
including the attraction of significant additional tourism resources.

Recommendation

The nominations of Ms. Judith Patrick and Mr. Mark Cowley are forwarded to the Board of
Supervisors for appointment to another term on the Pima County Fair Commission. | concur
and recommend that these appointments be approved by the Board.

Sincerely,

.

C.H. Huckelberry
County Administrator

CHH/lab — November 18, 2019

Attachment

c: Dr. Marvin Selke, President, Southwestern Fair Commission, Inc.
Judith Patrick, President, Pima County Fair Commission
Jon Baker, Executive Director, Southwestern Fair Commission, Inc.
Jim Murphy, Secretary, Pima County Fair Commission



PIMA COUNTY FAIR COMMISSION
11300 E. Houghton Road
Tucson, 42

November 06, 2019 P i

Mr. Charles H. Tluckelberry
County Administrator

110 Congress Street, 10 Fioor
Tucson, AZ 85701

Dear Mr. Huckelberry:

The Pima County Fair Commission has twp commissioners with terms expiring
December 31, 2019, Those positions are held by Judy Patrick and Mark Cowley both of
which would like to be reappointed.

Pursuant to the Board of Supervisors paolicy, the Southwestern Fair Commission, Inc.
makes the recommendations for candidates to the Pima County Fair Commission and
the Pima County Fair Commission makes nominations to the Board of Supervisors.

‘The Southwestern Fair Commission, Inc. evaluated the skills and backgrounds ol its
currenl members. This information was compared to the present oversight skills and
experignce needed to fulfill our responsibilities. The result indicated in the
reappointment of both cammissioners.

The Pima County Fair Commission met on November 05, 2019, considered this
recommendation and therefore nominates Judith Patrick and Mark Cowley to another
term.

C Dr. Mavin Selke, President
Southwestern Fair Commission, [nc.

Judith Patrick, President
Pima County Fair Commission.

Jon Baker, Exccutive Director
SWFEC, Inc.





